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1 March 2001

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small

Business and Education Reference Committee

Suite S1.61, Parliament House

CANBERRA    ACT   2600

RE: Inquiry into the education of gifted and talented children

Dear Mr Carter

The QCPCA have distributed the information provided by your committee to our members across Queensland.

Enclosed is a copy of the QCPCA Policy on Gifted and Talented for your information.  We also enclose an email received by our organisation in relation to the Gifted and Talented Policy review.

The QCPCA would like to thank you for the opportunity to have input into this very important aspect of children’s education.

Yours faithfully

Colin Gould

Executive Officer

QCPCA Policy on Gifted and Talented

GIFTED AND TALENTED 

Council believes that all children have particular gifts and talents and that Education Queensland has a responsibility to foster and provide resources for all children’s unique abilities.  With respect to Gifted and Talented children, Council believes that Education Queensland should:

1. foster the identification of all gifted and talented children, both academic and non-academic;

2. foster the widest possible understanding of gifted and talented to include all student abilities, both academic and non-academic;

3. provide challenging and meaningful enrichment programs within the regular classroom environment;

4. ensure that teachers are aware of the necessity to encourage the development of the whole child and the importance of extending the child in all areas, including in the most obvious areas of excellence; 

5. encouraging children to achieve their full potential without stress or neglect of other areas.

Email from Parent/Teacher – Kerry Holland

From: Jonathan [mailto:dutchboy@ozemail.com.au]
Sent: Tuesday, 17 October 2000 10:46
To: will_do@bigpond.com.au
Subject: Kerry mail--Gifted and talented education
Thoughts on gifted and talented education

I write these thoughts as a parent with a science, maths and art teaching background who has discussed this topic with a number of other parents and teacher friends. 

Firstly, from a national perspective, if we are to become the ‘clever country’(and this does seem the way to go considering our relatively small population) we need to be encouraging all our children to develop to their full potential. 

Secondly, as a matter of justice, children in our schools should be able to expect that they will have learnt something new after most lessons. Those children who already have significant understanding in some areas may well be learning nothing new in those areas. If this is so then we are wasting their time. We would not send a master artist to beginner drawing classes. This would be perverse. It is compulsory for the children to be at school. Therefore we have an obligation to make it worth their while.

Thirdly, I wonder if our present system of structuring classes is still appropriate given the needs of the community and the children we teach. Is it practically possible to extend and develop all children to their potential given the current restraints and demands on the teachers? Could there be a more flexible structure combining the best of the classroom system and incorporating all the knowledge we now have on how learning is best facilitated? 

Points that could be taken into account in setting up a program that encourages children to reach their potential;

· Giftedness may not be just in traditional academic areas. It may be in a range of areas like interpersonal and intrapersonal skills or sensory skills. 

· Children do not need any more after school activities. Extension work is best done in normal school hours. 

· If a child feels happy in one area of learning their receptiveness increases in other areas. 

· Flexibility in a giftedness program would avoid an elitist approach. Any child who is interested should be encouraged to see if it suits them. 

· Children mature at different rates. 

· Often gifted children are not receiving high marks at school because they have lost interest or have decided that some activities are not worthwhile. These children are in danger of ‘shutting down’ or rebelling. This ends up making the teacher’s job harder in the short term and does not auger well for the child in the long term. 

· Sometimes a weakness in the development of a child (eg. organisational ability) will mask giftedness. 

· Children at all levels of development may benefit from tutoring children who are younger. This could have a number of positive effects. 

· Many children are well developed in some skill areas and less developed in others. A staggered, flexible learning program may help these children. This may also help teachers rationalise their preparation/administration load. 

· A child who would receive the same high mark before being taught a lesson as after has not been taught anything.

 

These are just a few thoughts of mine. I hope they might be useful.

Kerry Holland

 

